
Town of Hampton Mark S. Gearreald, Esq.

LEGAL DEPARTMENT Town Attorney

100 Winnacunnet Road Tel: 603-929-5816

Hampton, New Hampshire 03842 fax: 603-929-5817
mgearrea1dtown.hampton.nh.us

Debra A. Howland, Executive Director ‘
! J i

N.H. Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, New Hampshire 03301

Re: Docket Number DW-828-2017 WICA Filing, Aquarion Water Company ofNew Hampshire

Dear Ms. Rowland:

This letter represents the Town of Hampton’s response to the “reply” of Aquarion Water

Company to the Town’ s position statements, as set forth in the December 21 , 201 6 letter of

Aquarion’s Counsel, Marcia A. Brown, Esq.

Repeatedly, throughout her letter of December 2 1 , 201 6, Attorney Brown seeks to have the

Commission limit the scope of what the Town of Hampton and the Commission can inquire into as

to the Company’s operations, on the basis that they are beyond the “notice scope” of WICA

proceedings.

First of all, there is no “noticed scope” of issues here inasmuch as each WICA surcharge

represents a mini - rate case. Indeed, the WICA pilot program is supposed to extend the time

between full rate cases. Thus, while the purpose of WICA proceedings is not to reset the allowed

return on equity and the rate of return to be utilized by the Company, it is important for the

Commission to have the opportunity to examine between rate cases how the Company is financing

its WICA projects and how well it is earning (here, exceeding) its allowed return on equity and

paying substantial dividends to its shareholders.

Accordingly, Hampton has utilized this WICA proceeding to attempt to evaluate all of these

areas and the Company has done so only with reluctance, including efforts to limit Hampton’s

examination of its financing efforts. For instance, the Company’s response to Hampton 1 -6 utilized

imprecise language about financing which was followed by a different explanation at the technical

session: through reduction in the amounts owed to Aquarion of New Hampshire from its parent

company where Aquarion ofNew Hampshire has done well enough to loan monies to its parent.

By the end of the compressed discovery schedule that was afforded here, the Town could

not accomplish in the face of Aquarion’s objections a complete exploration of all relevant issues.

Thus, a number of Hampton’s positions as articulated in Part I of its Recommendations are geared

to obtaining further information before the 201 7 WICA proj ects proceed and before any further

WICA surcharges are imposed.

December 23, 2016
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